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November 28 -
December 5 

Fraser Island Trip

December 8 
Secondary Fun Day

December 12 
Primary Picnic

December 13 
Last day of Term 4

December 13 
Presentation Evening

December 8 
Year 12 Leavers Dinner

December 2 
Fundraiser
Hot dogs

Dear Parents and Caregivers, 

We have some sad news to announce. 

Mrs Miriam Enniss and Mr Matt Beaty will be leaving their roles at the end of the
year. The school has been blessed with their teaching in and out of the classroom. I
know the students have enjoyed having them in the classroom this year and they
have filled in the roles well. Mrs Enniss will be seeking opportunities elsewhere after
fulfilling her contract and we wish her the best in her teaching going forward where
God chooses to take her. The school has appreciated her creativity, humour,
adaptability and willingness to learn. 

Mr Beaty will be continuing at the school; however, he has chosen to continue in a
relief teaching role for personal reasons. We are happy to have Mr Beaty continuing
with us in a relief role and have appreciated his quality teaching, physical activity in
and out of the classroom and his overall contribution to the school. The students
will especially miss his enthusiasm for learning and playing soccer with him at
lunchtimes.

Pr David Leo has also been called into a different role for the future. He will be the
Youth Director in the Tasmanian Conference. This role takes him and his family to
Hobart. However, he will be still visiting us from time to time throughout the year.
He will be mentoring our new chaplain Pr Jacob Ellis. We thank Pr Dave for  the
Christian leadership he has brought to our school and wish him all the best in the
future. 

Thank you to both Mrs Enniss and Mr Beaty for your contribution to North West
Christian School, you are very much valued and we wish you the best moving
forward in your careers wherever God may lead you. 

God bless, 

Brayden Morton

. 

February 2 
Book/Registration day

February 8 
1st day back for 2023

SCHOOL DATES FOR 2023 
Book/Registration Day 

February 2
Term 1

February 8 - April 2
Term 2

May 2 - July 8
Term 3 

July 25 - September 30
Term 4

October 17 - December 21



December 6 
Year 6 Leavers Dinner



BIBLE CRUMBS  |  PR. DAVE

The bible verse above is a promise that I often claim. When I find myself challenged by life-
changing decisions I lean on this bible verse knowing that God has plans. I certainly felt that
way when I first moved to the Northwest at the start of 2020. And it’s been nearly three
years since my family have been a part of North West Christian School community. What an
amazing journey it has been as God has indeed prospered me. 
I have certainly been prospered with new friendships and new skills as I return to Hobart to
take on a new role of Youth Director for the Tasmanian Seventh-day Adventist church.
I have had a blast in the role as chaplain at NWCS. The team of teachers have been
incredibly supportive and are ready and willing to invest in the well-being of the students.
The students have my heart and I find true joy in singing, talking, dancing, playing, and
worshiping with them. I will miss this fellowship the most. 
It's been enjoyable seeing the changes in the last three years. Not just the physical
construction, but also the change in culture. I have loved seeing firsthand where kids meet
Jesus and learn songs at our school. One of my greatest joys is hearing the kids singing
unconsciously around the school and hearing from parents that the kids are singing these
songs at home. 
So many great memories will be cherished here at NWCS and I am convinced that the plans
that God has for NWCS will only get better and better. If we know and believe that God has
plans to prosper us and make us better. 
This is a farewell, but not a goodbye. On occasions I will be in the Northwest, so make sure
to say hello or attend a youth event just so we can catch up. Thank you for having your
child come to NWCS. They have blessed me immensely. May God continue to bless you,
your children, and the plans that you have for a prosperous future. 

“For I know the plans I have for you,” declares the LORD, “plans to prosper you and not to harm you, plans to give
you hope and a future.”

 Jeremiah 29:11





ANOUNCEMENTS

RE-ENROLMENTS
Thank you to all those who have already returned their
re-enrolment applications. Please aim to have these
papers handed in to the office as soon as possible as it
assists us with our administration for next year.
If you would like another copy, please contact the office. 

TUCKSHOP
Please note that for the rest of Term 4, we will not
be running our normal menu for Tuckshop on
Tuesday. Instead the following are available: 

Veggie pizza ($2)
Cheese pizza ($2)
Bottle of water ($1)
Choc/Strawberry milk ($1.50)
Apple/Orange juice ($1)

Order forms are avaliable in the office.

COVID
While it is no longer mandatory to stay at home if you
test positive, we recommend that keep your child at
home if they are unwell. We also ask that you please
take into account recommendations from
www.coronavirus.tas.gov.au
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PRIMARY NEWS

Hats
This term, students need to wear a navy brimmed hat
at Recess, Lunch and when participating in PE/Sport.
By now all students should have a hat to wear. If
needed, hats can be purchased from Kmart. Please
label the hat clearly with your child’s name. 

AWARDS

Congratulations to the following students!



Term 4 Week 4
Yr 1 & 2: Aaliyah Campbell, Jonty Van de

Merwe, Samuel Steed and Mafile’o Kofeloa. 
Yr 3 & 4: Starly Ackland, Laythe Schultz,

Azura Clarke and Lillian Diprose. 
Yr 5 & 6: Rosie Reynolds, Emmett Robbie

and Justace Schultz. 



Term 4 Week 5
Kindy/Prep: Scarlette Schultz, Jonathan Orr,

Jireh Redman and Kenzie Davidson. 
Yr 1 & 2: Christopher Castillo Asto, 

Bentley Hinds and Solillaphi Ackland. 
Yr 5 & 6: Annabelle Orr, Chrissy Warner and

Rosie Reynolds. 



Term 4 Week 6
Kindy/Prep: Zoe Street, Cassidy
Winchcombe and Abel Cummings. 
Yr 1 & 2: Aggie Warner, George Morton and
Solomon Orr. 
Yr 3 & 4: Starly Ackland and Azura Clarke
Yr 5 & 6: Frances Cameron, Dason Caperida
and Lincon Clark. 

Term 4 Week 7
Kindy/Prep: Zoe Street, Myra Poudel and
Joshua Goldsmith. 
Yr 1 & 2: Seth Robbie, Sebastian Sykes, Mia
Campbell and Tierian Schultz. 
Yr 3 & 4: Mosese Kofeloa, Starly Ackland,
Meila Morton and Tekim Margetts. 
Yr 5 & 6: Aalijah Robbie, Hannah Beaty and
Frances Cameron.

Water Bottles
Please remind your child to pack their water bottle
into their bag each day to ensure they stay hydrated.

Hi Parents, please take note of the following: 

Triathlon 
Congratulations to those students that participated in
the Triathlon last week. You represented NWCS well
and we are proud of you!  


